
 

Department for Education,  

Children and Young People 

June 4th  2024 

Upcoming events 

June  

Thursday 6th  Nthn Midlands Cross Country 

Friday 7th Statewide Moderation Day – no 
school for students 

Monday 10th Long Weekend – NO SCHOOL 

Friday 14th 5/6 Sport at Hagley vs Perth 

Tuesday 18th All Schools Cross Country 

Thursday 20th  Reports sent home Gr 1 -6 

Tuesday 25th Bookings for P/T meetings 
close 

July  

Friday 5th Last day of Term 2 

Assembly Roster 

Week 6 

Early Childhood assemblies are at 11.10am 

followed by Primary assemblies at 

11.50am  

Early Childhood - Sharing: Prep Cooper 

Primary - Host: 3/4 K Share: 5/6 Styles  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From the Principal 

Hello everyone, 

Unwell – Stay Home 
As always, I ask that our families do not send 
students to school when they are showing any 
symptoms of being unwell. We currently have 
large numbers of students being sent home from 
school with cold and flu symptoms. Added to this, 
we hear of many cases of ongoing health issues, 
including becoming COVID positive as well as 
developing Respiratory Syncytial Virus. Please 
consider the health and wellbeing of our school 
community as we have difficulty replacing 
teachers and teacher assistants when they 
become unwell.  

 
Community Support 
 

On Sunday a group of our families and community 
members volunteered to spend several hours 
working together to weed and rejuvenate our 
School Garden. They did an amazing job, returning 
the space to being ready for classes to be really 
engaged in.  

Thanks so much to Jane Heazlewood and Shelley 
Bennic, for their partnership with Ms Bunker from 
the Agricultural Learning Centre. They have 
communicated together and created a plan where 
our Grade 3/4 students will be able to engage in a 
regular Garden Program alongside the Eggheads 
Program. Their volunteer work on Sunday has 
prepared the Garden for our students to engage in 
and for Ms Bunker to prepare for lessons easily. 
We are very thankful to everyone who volunteered 
their time to support our Garden Program to 
progress. How wonderful to see our students 
involved in the garden work with their parents. 
The garden now looks absolutely amazing – and 
we are thrilled with the outcome. There are 
photos of the working bee further in the 
newsletter.  
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Parent Teacher Meetings 
Over the next few weeks our teachers welcome meetings with all families to discuss learning progress over 
the past two terms. The online booking system is open – Kindergarten meetings are available in week 7 and 
8. Prep to Grade 6 meetings are available in week 9 and 10. We encourage all families to participate in these 
meetings for discussions about learning progress, learning goals and any concerns that you might have. Please 
make a time online to meet with your child’s teacher. Communication between home and school is an 
essential part of our work together. These discussions are always valuable and valued.

Jeanagh 
Jeanagh Viney 
Principal 

 

 

AWARD RECIPIENTS 
Merit Certificates – Week 5 
 

Prep Walker/Eyles   Ned D & Liam T 

Prep/1 Mason   Georgia W & Fletcher J 

1/2 Johnson   Isabella F & Amarlie G 

1/2 Garwood/Page   Lily Mc & Harrison S 

1/2 Clarke/Leatherbarrow   Dallas L & Luca W 

2/3 Legro   Ella D & Holly C 

3/4 Korpershoek   Nate L, Raff B, Emilia M & George L 

3/4 McNeair   Isaac J & Amelia B 

3/4 Cini   Amelia K, Harry M & Beau Mc 

5/6 Styles   Lilly-Mae H & Ash W 

5/6 Sherman/Donald   Sofia R & Darcy W 

5/6 Marshall  Charley P & Samantha W 

 
 

MID-YEAR REPORTS 

Mid-year reports will be distributed on Thursday the 20th June. 

The 9-point visual scale A-E ratings for students in Years 1 to 6 (and for Prep students at the end of the year).  

As there is no written report for Prep students at mid-year, we urge you to attend the parent/teacher/student 

conference in weeks 9 and 10 of this term. A written report will be issued for Prep students in term four.  

The 9-point scale will show more specifically where your child’s learning achievement is against the expected 

standard for their year level. 

There will be NO TEACHER COMMENTS on the report. This term parent/student/teacher conferences will be 

offered in Week 9-10. These are a great opportunity to discuss how your child is progressing with their 

learning. We cannot stress enough to you the importance of attending these conferences, they are an 

invaluable way to learn more about your child’s progress, learning and behaviour at school.  

Please see on the next page for how to book your parent/student/teacher conference. 
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PARENT/TEACHER DISCUSSIONS 

Parent/Teacher discussions for the Prep - Grade 6 classes will be in weeks 9 and 10 of this term, commencing 

Wednesday 26th of June and finishing Tuesday the 2nd of July. The Tuesday appointment session will be our 

late session finishing @ 7pm. The other days will be after school hours. 

Interviews will be for all students, and they are strictly 10 minutes. Your child’s teacher will discuss with you 

your child’s learning and wellbeing over the first half of the year. 

Bookings (see below) will be open Tuesday the 4th of June and will close on Tuesday the 25th of June.  

Go to https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/8cbr8 

Or Scan the QR code 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  Enter your details 

 

  

 Select the teachers you wish to see 

  

 

 Select the appointment times that suit your family best 

  

  When you click FINISH your selected bookings will be emailed to you immediately.     In this 

email will be your arranged date and time. If you do not receive your email, please check 

your junk-mail, or enter the event code again and check your email address spelling.  

Update your details if the email address is incorrect.  

DO NOT DELETE the email you receive. Keep it somewhere safe. You may need to refer 

back to it at a later date. 

  

REMEMBER TO ADD YOUR APPOINTMENTS TO YOUR CALENDAR - reminders will not be sent home. 

If you are unable to make a booking using the online system please contact the school office on 6392 2272 

Bookings must be finalised by Tuesday 25th of June at 5pm 

 If you need to view, cancel, change or print your bookings: 

 · Click on the link in the confirmation email you received after you made your bookings 

· OR return to www.schoolinterviews.com.au and enter the code and the email address you used when 

making your bookings. 

https://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/code/8cbr8
http://www.schoolinterviews.com.au/
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SCHOOL ASSOCIATION NEWS 

The School Association would like to thank the hard work of Hagley School Families and Lions Club of 
Westbury volunteers who pruned, weeded, planted, demolished, trimmed and tidied the Hagley School 
Vegetable Garden on Sunday. The weather was perfect for gardening, and we all had a great time working 
together. We appreciated the different skills brought to the day and everyone's can do attitude. 

We are after donations of pea straw to mulch the garden beds. Please contact the school office or Jane 
0439 877 573 if you can help out. 

We'll be having more sessions in the garden throughout the year and would encourage anyone to join in. 
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NORTHERN FUTSAL CHAMPIONSHIPS  

Last week our grade 3-4 boys and 5-6 boys’ futsal teams competed in the Northern Futsal Championships in 

Launceston. Both teams thoroughly enjoyed the day with all the students displaying our school values and 3 

B’s. Congratulations to the 3-4 team who were runners-up in the 3-4 boys division. The 5-6 boy team fought 

hard all day with illness impacting on the team. 

A big thanks to Matthew Layton and Chris Cheek for coaching and supporting the teams.   

 

 

NMPSSA CROSS COUNTRY 

This event is on this Thursday, 6th June at Deloraine Primary. Below is a timetable of events should you wish 

to go along and support our students. 

• 11:30 Year 3 Girls  
• 11:45 Year 3 Boys  
• 12:00 Year 4 Girls  
• 12:15 Year 4 Boys  
• 12:30 Year 5 Girls  
• 12:45 Year 5 Boys  
• 1:00 Year 6 Girls  
• 1:15 Year 6 Boys  

• 1:30 Presentations  
• 1:45 Close  

 

Students who qualified for this event were also invited to participate in the All Schools Cross Country at 

Symmons Plains on June 18th. Forms and payment must be received by Tuesday 11th June to meet the entry 

deadline. Additional forms are available from the office if your child has misplaced theirs. 

Cameron Lynch 

PE Teacher 
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NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY 

Readers’ Cup 2024 

Last term grade 5/6 students were given the opportunity to sign up for Readers' Cup.  This is a team reading 

competition where 5 set books need to be read by the team across 5 weeks.  This week our 6 teams will be 

competing for the chance to represent Hagley at the Inter-school event. 

Tomorrow, Wednesday 5th, the teams will complete a quiz about the 5 books, then they will present a short, 

student-directed creative response to one of the books.  The winning team will be the team that scores the 

highest combined score for the quiz and the creative presentation.  

Families of our participants are invited to attend tomorrow’s creative presentations at 2pm in the gym.  

Please contact Mrs Marston if you would like to see a recording of your child’s team presentation but are 

unable to attend. 

Good luck to our Readers’ Cup teams! 

 

Mrs Marston and the Green Sheep 

Many of our students, along with the parents and family members who attended last year’s reading 

afternoon, will know that Where is the Green Sheep? by Mem Fox and Judy Horacek is one of Mrs Marston’s 

all-time favourite read-aloud books. 

During May, bookshops all over Australia have been celebrating the 

Green Sheep’s 20th birthday!  Petrarch’s Bookshop held a competition to 

win a gigantic Green Sheep toy, and Mrs Marston was VERY excited to be 

announced as the winner! 

This week the Green Sheep has visited Hagley for the Kinder and Prep 

library lessons, and he will definitely be found in the library to meet more 

students in the coming weeks. 

Look for the photo page of the Green Sheep with the Kinder students 

later in the newsletter. 

Happy Reading – Will it be a copy of Where is the Green Sheep? – Mrs Jessica Marston (Teacher-Librarian, 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday) and Mrs Bron Walker (Library Technician, Tuesday, Thursday) 
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MOULD GROWTH IN 5/6 MARSHALL! 
Don’t worry…there are no health and safety concerns…it’s just 
Science! 

This term, we have focused on investigating the effect of physical 
conditions on the growth of living things including mould colonies. 

We focused on variables as we planned and conducted investigations. 
We have also explored the work of other scientists including Dr Howard 
Florey and Anton van Leeuwenhoek. 

P.S. Apologies if you have been trying to catch up on reading the newsletter over 
dinner. We hope the photos haven’t ruined your appetite! 
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Meander Valley Council, Westbury Health 

and the Local Drug Action Team are working 

together to develop a preventative 

community wellbeing program in Meander 

Valley for young people. The first stage in 

this program is to gather information from 

local young people about their concerns, 

ideas and initiatives. All participants go in 

the draw to win a $100 gift voucher. The 

more data we gather the more informative 

the program will be. 

 

 

 

 

 


